

HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 6, 2024

Present:: President Kenyon, Commander Kenyon, Jen Wagner, Karl Wagner, Mary Derby, David McAllister Romo, Jen Mullins, Kari Olivera, Holly Faris, Claudia Ortega, Joyce Finkelstein, Edie Mulesky

President Kenyon: The President met with PC to discuss tax burdens as well as zoning issues in unincorporated areas. She also updated on the Monsoon Madness forum to be held in June at CPAC.

Commander Kenyon: The Commander updated on SAV's Telecare program and fielded questions on the program.

Jen Wagner: Jen mentioned a recent recall on cinnamon applesauce and mentioned the recall mostly affects the East Coast states. She also stated GVC can request Health Department visits at community events.

Karl Wagner: Karl mentioned the GV Library has been well attended in obtaining information on homeless issues.

Kari Olivera: Kari provided updates on Northwest Hospital and mentioned they are working on the MRI equipment. She also stated she is proud of the work being done to gather information on community health needs and asked President Kenyon if the hospital can attend the First Responders Fair on March 23.

Joyce Finkelstein: Joyce updated on a workshop at the Volunteer Clearing House.

Claudia Ortega: Claudia mentioned the lunch program at La Posada is up to 50 people a day. She further stated that when regular lunch attendees don't show up, they call to make sure the person is okay. Claudia said she has been getting more calls for information on respite care.

Holly Farris: Holly reported the Salvation Army has been busy with requests for emergency and utility assistance. She also detailed the numbers of residents who attended Thanksgiving and Christmas lunch, and shared the numbers for the gifts for children as well as for the senior Christmas tree.

Mary Derby: Mary requested GVC assistance in learning how to best get information to GV residents regarding the testing of sewage water to discover levels of infectious diseases. She provided a video presentation as well as handouts and detailed the history behind Wastewater testing. She fielded many questions.

President Kenyon: The President detailed an incident in the community regarding Antisemitism and the procedures that took place involving the HOA and law enforcement. President Kenyon stated the HOA can be held libel if no action is taken against the involved resident.

President Kenyon adjourned the meeting at 2:30pm